
 

 

 

 

Gentofte 31 October 2023 

Class Report 2023 

The total number of active boats in Denmark in 2023 are 15. We have seen a growing 

interest for our national class and more are asking for boats, we expect a growth in 2024. 

We have two inactive boats beside the registered boats we already have. We are trying to 

get them active again. The boats are based around 60/40 in Copenhagen and the 

mainland. 

The Danish National championship was held in Brejning from the 15.th - 17.th September. 

Winner of the Danish National was 828 2.nd 409 3.rd 535 

During the season we had four regattas/trainings arranged, one got canceled due to few 

participants. 1 boat participated in the Trieste regatta.  

We successfully had a pre-worlds and a worlds during the season. 

Initial planning of the year 2024 have been put together with the Norwegian national class, 

where focus will be on Hankø race week and the national championship. Regattas in 

Denmark will be 11-12. and the 24-26. In may then 7.-8 and 21.-22. September.  

The next Danish championship has been agreed to be held in Skive 24.-26. of May 2024. 

We have arranged winter training program and if possible attract boats from both Norway, 

Sweden and Germany. We will roll out the program soon. 

Søren Blume from Team DEN 799 is chairman of the Danish class.   

 
Other board members include:  
Kristian Thomsen, DEN-195 
Joachim Dichmann, DEN-409  
Mathias Degn, DEN 535 
Supplement for the board is Simona Stropute, DEN-634  

Gentofte, Denmark, October 31, 2023 

 

Søren Blume DeWitt Svendsen   

Chairman of Danish Melges 24 Association  


